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DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION
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January 6, 2015

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute contracts with CelPlan Technologies, Inc,;
Siemens Industry, Inc.; and Pacific Services, Inc., for furnishing and delivering
video surveillance cameras and related system components, in a total aggregate
amount not to exceed $141,882 for a period of one year. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

On August 7, 2012, the City Council authorized the City Manager to enter into annual
contracts with CelPlan Technologies, Inc. (contract No. 32730), Siemens Industry, Inc.
(contract No. 32731), and Pacific Services, Inc. (contract No. 32732), for furnishing and
delivering video surveillance cameras and related system components. The total
aggregate contract amount was a not to exceed $175,000 per year with the option to
renew the contracts for two additional one-year periods.

The contract terms ended on August 20, 2014 with a remaining unspent contract
authority of $141,882. The requested contracts will allow for the remaining contract
authority to be used towards the completion of camera projects currently underway,
such as Orizaba Park, Rainbow Harbor, and a number of branch libraries, as well as for
ongoing maintenance and repair.

In September 2010, the Technology and Innovation Department (Tl) assumed
responsibility for the technical support of the cameras and telecommunications
infrastructure connecting the cameras to the City's network. Tl has continued to repair
and maintain the existing cameras, as well as install new cameras at various locations
throughout the City's facilities, parks and the public right-of-way. As funding is
identified, TI, in collaboration with the Long Beach Police Department, plans to continue
to maintain current systems and expand the use of video surveillance cameras across
the City to enhance public safety. These cameras have proven to be a cost effective
tool for preventing, deterring and investigating crimes.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Kendra Carney on December 19,
2014 and by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on December 19, 2014.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on January 6, 2015 to ensure surveillance camera
projects can continue until completed.

FISCAL IMPACT

The aggregate contract authority requested is a not to exceed amount of $141,882 for a
period of one year, and is appropriated in the General Services Fund (IS 385) in the
Technology and Innovation Department (TI). There is no local job impact associated
with this recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,
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